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Sherman Ranch Fundraising Update: 
 

    We are really close to meeting the J. A. 

Woollam Foundation 2:1 challenge! All 

we need to wrap it up is $18,790 in cash 

donations (not pledges) - and the sooner 

the better. There has been exceptional 

support from Prairie Plains 

members and since the 

March Link weõve added a 

$25,000 gift from Hamilton 

Telecommunications. If you 

are considering a gift for 

the Sherman Ranch 

purchase, NOW is a 

great time.  
 

Why the hurry? We have 

more than six months 

left, but we have a long 

way to go. We are hopeful 

and look forward to results 

from three pending grant 

proposals. And - more big 

news - continued on back 

page . . . 

The Hosford Prairie Planting 
 

     Itõs been a dream of Paul Hosfordõs for some time to restore a part of 

his familyõs land - a significant historic and natural site -  to prairie. He and 

his wife, Lori, have been giving tours of the property to school groups 

and others for over ten years. They wanted to do the reseeding to improve 

habitat and to help them educate young people about the siteõs natural as 

well as human history.  

     The acres planted on April 29 are part of a conservation easement with 

the Nebraska Land Trust to protect both the Native American sites and the 

ecological value of the property. The OõNeill Valley Creek (which runs into 

Beaver Creek) runs through it - the only part of the creek that hasnõt been 

channelized. 

     Based on the size and distribution of stone tools, stone flakings, pottery 

sherds, wattle and other evidence, archaeologists that have studied 

the property believe that it was the site of a large village around 900 to 

1,000 years ago, occupied by Upper Republican people. There is also 

evidence of later (and earlier) occupations. Mansfield family history 

(Paulõs grandmotherõs family) records that a group of Omaha Indians 

visited annually for many years after the family started living there. They 

hunted, fished, trapped and gathered wild honey, camping in one of 

the areas included in the restoration planting. The Omahas got along well 

with the family, who shared eggs, milk and butter with them. 

     There are at least three old village sites on the property, which is not 

unusual along the Loup and its tributaries. What is unusual is the presence 

of mounds. No other surviving examples of geometric, low-relief earthen 

mounds have been found anywhere else in Nebraska to date - all others 

most likely have been farmed over. 

     We were honored to have had the opportunity to plant a prairie by 

hand with the Hosfords in such a truly amazing place  - a most appropriate 

way to mark the 35th anniversary of the founding of Prairie Plains. 
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April 29, 2015: What better way to celebrate the Prairie Plains 35th anniversary 

than to plant a prairie by hand! We seeded about eight acres on a historic site in 
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since 1883. The sowers are, from left, Jan Whitney, Jeff Gustafson, Sarah Bailey, 

Bill Whitney, Lori Hosford, Paul Hosford and Ted Thieman. The two other 

planters, Amy Jones and William Hosford, were photographers at this moment. 
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